
 

 

 

 

Vehicle Fire - 110925 

 

Earlier today, a member of the public’s vehicle broke down outside the school premises and 

the driver pulled into the car park, where the car subsequently caught fire. The fire service 

attended promptly and the fire was quickly extinguished. 

As a precaution, the school initiated a temporary lockdown while the situation was 

assessed. At no point were students or staff in direct danger. The students were extremely 

calm and behaved very well throughout the lockdown, and the school day has continued as 

usual. 

End-of-day arrangements have been communicated directly to parents. We would like to 

thank parents for their support, understanding and calm response during the incident.  

The carpark may be closed tomorrow morning, but we will update parents as soon as 

possible. 


